
Selectmen’s Meeting 

August 4, 2014 

4:00 pm 
 

A meeting of the Board was held on the above date in the meeting room of Town Hall. Members 
present were: Arthur Smadbeck, Chairman; Michael J. Donaroma; and Margaret E. Serpa. Also 
present was Ms. Pamela Dolby, Town Administrator. 
 
At 4:00 pm Mr. Smadbeck opened the meeting. There being nothing on the agenda he 
immediately dove into regular business.  
 
The Board signed a submission for Mass Natural Heritage for the MV Shellfish Group which had 
been approved by the Conservation Commission.  
 
The Board signed a payment direction form which will enable them to pay the town when the 
FARM silo cell tower goes in.  
 
The Board approved yard sale permits for the Hitchings on S. Water St. and Brenda Perry on 
Pilgrim Rd.  
 
Mr. Smadbeck announced that the CDBG Grant this year would be $869,884 split among the 
three towns in the program.  
 
The Board decided to postpone signing letters to Stagecoach Taxi and Adam Cab to cease and 
desist conducting charter services for more than 10 people per order of the Department of Public 
Utilities. The Board needed clarification on some points.  
 
The Board signed a form that would allow 11 North Water Street to seek a variance from the state 
on creating handicapped access.  
 
At 4:10PM Mr. Donaroma moved to close the meeting. Ms. Serpa seconded. Unanimous.  
 
 

  Respectfully submitted, 
Approved:           

  Kristy Rose  
__________ ________________      Assistant  
Arthur Smadbeck, Chairman 
           
__________________________ 
Michael J. Donaroma 
 
__________________________ 
Margaret E. Serpa 
Board of Selectmen 


